
NXT – May 31, 2022: They’re
On The Street
NXT
Date: May 31, 2022
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Vic Joseph, Wade Barrett

It’s the go home show for In Your House and that means we are
ready for the final push towards the show. Most of the card is
set but there is always the chance that we will be seeing
another match added this week. The main event is Nathan Frazer
vs. Cameron Grimes, which should be a good one. Let’s get to
it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Diamond Mine is coming to the ring but Roderick Strong tells
the Creeds that they have the night off.

Diamond Mine vs. Pretty Deadly

Non-title and it’s Strong and Damon Kemp for Diamond Mine.
Prince takes Strong into the corner to start and whips him
into it again for good measure. Wilson comes in and gets
kicked down so Kemp comes in, sending Wilson bailing into the
corner. A slap to the face wakes Kemp up and he explodes on
Prince, including a bunch of suplexes into a chinlock. It’s
back to Strong, who again gets stomped down in the corner,
allowing Wilson to forearm away. Strong manages to get over to
Kemp though and it’s a slingshot spear to cut Wilson down.
Everything breaks down and Diamond Mine clears the ring as we
take a break.

Back with Wilson chinlocking Kemp, which stays on a bit longer
than you might expect. Kemp finally fights up and powers over
to Strong for the house cleaning. Pretty Deadly is sent into
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each other as the fans are behind Strong again. Everything
breaks down and Prince grabs a title belt. Cue the Creeds for
the save but Julius takes the shot for Strong. The distraction
lets Spilled Milk finish Strong at 13:17.

Rating: C+. That ending is going to cause even more issues
with the Diamond Mine, which seems to be living on borrowed
time as it is. The Creeds continue to be the good guys while
Strong has had all of the power go to his head, which isn’t
going to be the best combination. The Creeds very well could
take the titles on Saturday and that should make for a rather
nice moment, assuming Strong doesn’t cost them somehow.

Solo Sikoa wants Cameron Grimes to take care of Carmelo Hayes
at In Your House because he has the next title shot. Grimes
agrees but Duke Hudson comes in to say he should get the shot.
Hudson says he doesn’t expect Sikoa to understand this because
he isn’t on that level. The match is set for tonight.

Grayson Waller yelled at some wrestlers, telling them to learn
from Tiffany Stratton, who is so much better than Roxanne
Perez. On top of that, she’s better than Fallon Henley. Josh
Briggs comes up and says he’ll give Waller a country whipping
tonight.

Earlier  today,  Tony  D’Angelo  and  company  met  Legado  del
Fantasma on Santos Escobar’s yacht for their usual face to
face bickering. The result this time: a six man at In Your
House.

Cora Jade vs. Elektra Lopez

Jade snapmares her down into a basement dropkick for a fast
one. Lopez isn’t having that and faceplants her down, setting
up some choking on the rope. The fans get in Cora’s corner but
she misses a knee in the corner and gets her leg chopped down.
Lopez tries to take her up but gets knocked back down. The top
rope backsplash gives Jade the (possibly upset) win at 5:04.



Rating: C-. Lopez is still in a weird spot as she seems like
she could be a star but has never broken out of the same spot
she has been in for a long time. Jade is rather talented but
needs a good bit more seasoning. The return of NXT live events
could do her a lot of good as she needs the ring time more
than anything else. The match wasn’t exactly great, but I’m
glad Jade is getting somewhere.

Wes Lee is ready to face Xyon Quinn because he has to keep
fighting. Sanga comes in to give Lee a pep talk, saying he may
not be a giant, but he has a giant heart. It’s nice to have a
different kind of giant for once.

Video on Roxanne Perez, who has been growing up wanting to be
here. While her friends were watching Stranger Things, she was
watching Raw and Smackdown to be like Paige, Michelle McCool
and Nikki Bella. She would take a ten hour bus ride one way to
train with Booker T. No one got it but Cora Jade because she
was doing the same thing. Tiffany Stratton is stronger than
her, but Stratton doesn’t have the same desire.

Wes Lee vs. Xyon Quinn

Lee kicks him down but gets dropped ribs first onto the top
rope to cut him off. Quinn takes it into the corner for some
shoulders to the ribs to stay on a target. Back up and Lee
manages a kick to the head but the middle rope moonsault press
is pulled out of the air. A lawn dart sends Lee into the
corner so Quinn loads up the running punch, only to get rolled
up for the fast pin at 3:41.

Rating: C. I could go with more of Quinn but it’s nice to see
Lee get a win after a few losses in a row. He’s a talented guy
who got put into a bad situation so it’s refreshing to see him
still getting a chance. Even if it doesn’t go anywhere, it’s
still better than the Forgotten Sons mess, which was rather
pathetic even by WWE standards.

Roderick Strong yells at Diamond Mine but Ivy Nile explains



what  happened  because  Strong  can’t  watch  a  tape.  Strong
doesn’t really care and says he should have been hit with the
belt because it would have been a DQ win. What matters most is
getting all the wins, so the Creeds better win the Tag Team
Titles or they’re off the team.

Joe Gacy talks about Rick Steiner not being there to do much
for Bron Breakker, who would fight with his brothers while
Rick wouldn’t do anything. That made Breakker angry, which he
used in football and now in wrestling. The apple doesn’t fall
far from the tree, so Breakker will let his anger get the
better of him at In Your House.

Bron Breakker isn’t going to let Joe Gacy get the better of
him. Gacy’s laughter is heard and Breakker wants to fight, but
he stops himself from breaking a TV.

It’s  time  for  a  women’s  champions  summit  between  Toxic
Attraction and Wendy Choo/Katana Chance/Kacy Catanzaro with
Wade  Barrett  hosting.  The  challengers  don’t  want  Toxic
Attraction to talk but the champs need to brag about what
they’ve done and who they’ve run off. Choo: “JUST SIGN THE
CONTRACT!” Barrett tries to calm them down but there are most
scripted lines to get in, including Wizard of Oz Munchkin
jokes.

Choo: “JUST SIGN THE CONTRACT!” Mandy Rose goes on a rant
about how Choo, in a cow suit, belongs in Candyland. “OR
WONDERLAND!” Rose wants more respect on her name and finally
signs. Then Choo fires a spit ball at her and the fight is on,
with Choo putting Rose through a table. This was one of the
most annoying segments I have heard in a long time.

Ivy Nile is working out when Kiana James comes in to ask if
Nile is going to be talking to the Creeds after they lose to
Pretty Deadly. Nile says they’ll win, but James gives the
Creeds a 12% chance. Nile slams her against a locker.

Solo Sikoa vs. Duke Hudson



Sikoa strikes away to start and knocks Hudson to the apron,
only to have Hudson grab a slingshot German suplex. There’s an
overhead belly to belly and another makes it worse. Sikoa
fights back up with a Samoan drop and the running hip attack
in the corner. The Superfly Splash finishes Hudson at 4:43.

Rating: C. Sikoa winning is the right move here as Hudson can
talk his way back to whatever low spot he has. You can see the
star power in Sikoa though and he certainly has the family
skills included. Let him get a nice push and see where he can
go, because the potential is right there.

Tiffany Stratton is glad that she fixed a problem last week.
She doesn’t care that she took Nikkita Lyons’ spot because
Lyons wasn’t going to win anyway. Stratton has all kinds of
accomplishments anyway and works harder than anyone else. Oh
and Roxanne Perez took a bus ten hours to train? Has she never
heard of an AIRPLANE? Stratton is over everyone liking Perez
so much. This was how you present an annoying brat.

Thea  Hail  has  graduated  high  school  and  will  be
attending…..ANDRE  CHASE  UNIVERSITY!  Ok  point  for  a  good
payoff.

Grayson Waller vs. Josh Briggs

Brooks Jensen and Fallon Henley are here too, but Waller says
the horse face needs to leave. Waller: “And take Henley with
you!” Briggs starts fast and knocks Waller into the ropes,
which is enough for him to come out with a cheap shot. Waller
side kicks his way out of the corner for two as we hear that
Jensen has a firm grip on his recovery. Briggs gets in another
shot of his own but here are Sofia Cromwell and Mr. Stone for
a distraction. The rolling Stunner finishes the distracted
Briggs at 3:43.

Rating: C. They didn’t have much time here but they got the
story in that they needed. Waller picks up a win while Briggs
vs. Stone and company continues. I still think Jensen turns on



Briggs in exchange for Cromwell, even if that might not be the
most PG NXT story. It would be a bit of a shame too as the
country boys are a fine midcard team.

Post match Von Wagner comes in to go after Briggs and sends
him shoulder first into the post. Jensen makes the save and
Wagner is held back.

Ivy Nile vs. Kiana James

James takes her into the corner and gets shoved right back
down. Some forearms annoy Nile but James manages to knock her
back. Back up and Nile fires off some kicks, including a
running one in the corner for two. James actually takes her
down  again  and  says  it’s  brains  over  brawn.  Nile’s  quick
dragon sleeper attempt is broken up and James clotheslines her
down. Nile clotheslines her much harder though and the kicks
to the chest make it worse. A throw finishes James at 3:32.

Rating: C+. Very nice performance from James here, who wasn’t
going to win but made the most of her time in there. She beat
up Nile for a good chunk of the match in by far her most
impressive outing to date. Nile seems primed to be the next
big thing in NXT though and that could be starting any day
now.

Post match here is Pretty Deadly to go after Nile but the
Creeds make the save.

We get another Giovanni Vinci video, with the woman’s voice
confirming that it is a he, who likes to drive fast cars and
eat good food.

Cameron Grimes vs. Nathan Frazer

Non-title and Trick Williams/Carmelo Hayes are on commentary.
Feeling out process to start and it’s an early standoff with
both of them nipping up. They run the ropes until Frazer
dropkicks  him  to  the  floor,  only  to  be  elbowed  into  the



corner. A dropkick has Grimes in trouble and we take a break.

Back with Grimes hitting a swinging Rock Bottom for two and
the slugout is on. Neither can get the better of it so Grimes
goes  with  a  clothesline  to  take  over  instead.  Grimes’
powerbomb is countered into a hurricanrana but he suplexes
Frazer out of the corner, setting up the Cave In for the pin
at 10:06.

Rating: B-. This was the best match on the show and it did its
thing perfectly well. You had the champ picking up a win and
Frazer getting to hang in there against a bigger star. That’s
how a main event like this is supposed to go and Grimes is
even more ready for Hayes than he was before. The talent is
there in NXT and this was another nice showcase.

Post match Hayes comes in to jump Grimes but has to be saved
from the Cave In. Glaring ensues to end the show.

Overall  Rating:  B-.  Pretty  good  show  this  week,  as  they
focused on In Your House and made me want to see the show that
much more than I did coming in. Other than the summit, nothing
was really bad and even the worst match was watchable. They
had  some  storyline  advancement  to  go  with  completely
acceptable wrestling and that is about all you can ask for
around here. Nice show.

Results
Pretty Deadly b. Diamond Mine – Spilled Milk to Strong
Cora Jade b. Elektra Lopez – Top rope backsplash
Wes Lee b. Xyon Quinn – Rollup
Solo Sikoa b. Duke Hudson – Superfly Splash
Grayson Waller b. Josh Briggs – Rolling Stunner
Ivy Nile b. Kiana James – Throw
Cameron Grimes b. Nathan Frazer – Cave In

 

 



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

NXT LVL Up – May 13, 2022:
Get The Coconuts
NXT LVL Up
Date: May 13, 2022
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Sudu Shah, Nigel McGuinness

We’re in an interesting place on NXT as the show is now
featuring some of the people who started here. It makes this
one feel a bit more like a launching pad and that could open
up some doors for something more interesting. Then again, it
might have absolutely nothing to do with anything going on
here. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence, featuring a bunch of people who will never
be on this show.

Sanga vs. Dante Chen
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Sanga throws him into the corner to start but Chen swings out
of a slam to set up an armbar. A side slam cuts Chen off and
some shots to the back of the neck make it worse. The cobra
clutch sets up a missed legdrop and Chen hits a quick short
DDT. Sanga blasts him with a clothesline and finishes with the
chokeslam at 5:07.

Rating: C-. Sanga is another run of the mill monster and it’s
kind of weird to see him go five minutes with someone as low
level as Chen. I kind of like Sanga as his own man instead of
being ANOTHER bodyguard though and he didn’t look awful here.
Give him some ring time and maybe it could work, though it’s
strange to see him having a regular match like this instead of
a total squash.

Elektra Lopez vs. Thea Hail

Lopez powers her into the ropes to start but Hal grabs a
rather nifty headlock. Some shoulders stagger Hail but she’s
back with some running dropkicks. Lopez takes her down by the
arm though and a legdrop on the arm makes it worse. The armbar
with a chinlock goes on before it’s off to a rather nasty arm
crank. Hail powers up and manages to take her down, only to
miss a dropkick. A Blue Thunder Bomb gives Lopez the pin at
5:06.

Rating: C. I’m not sure what to make of Lopez, as she gets to
dominate when she is in the ring but doesn’t do it often
enough to mean much. Maybe NXT doesn’t think enough of her in
the ring but she’s doing well enough here. Hail might need a
costume change but she has been impressive enough to be the
next project around here if they want to go that way.

Javier Bernal vs. Trick Williams

Carmelo Hayes is here with Williams. Bernal starts working on
the arm and manages to take him down for an early chinlock.
That gets shifted into a headlock but Williams slips out and
hits  a  heck  of  a  dropkick.  A  jumping  clothesline  gives



Williams two and he plants Bernal again, allowing some trash
talking. There’s a flapjack for two more before Williams grabs
a standing armbar. Bernal jawbreaks his way to freedom and
it’s an atomic drop into a Russian legsweep as we go back to
1987. Williams isn’t having that and hits a spinning kick to
the face for the pin at 6:20.

Rating: C. Hayes gets the attention and the glory but Williams
is a perfectly fine worker in the ring. He looked good enough
here and the spinning kick for the finish worked well too.
Bernal is another guy who is just on the roster and not
looking like anything special, which is where so many people
fall in NXT. Maybe they can find something else for him, but
it isn’t happening so far.

Overall Rating: C-. Pretty nothing show this week and that
isn’t exactly a surprise these days. LVL Up continues to be
all over the place from one week to the next, as you never
know what you are going to get around here. The matches are
usually watchable enough, but there isn’t exactly a reason to
watch most weeks. Get these people back on some small house
show circuit or something, because it is going to mean a lot
more than this.
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NXT  LVL  Up  –  May  6,  2022:
Mostly Ladies Night
NXT LVL Up
Date: May 6, 2022
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Sudu Shah

We’re coming off a big NXT event on Tuesday and odds are that
doesn’t mean much around here. What might mean something is
the  upcoming  women’s  Breakout  Tournament,  which  very  well
could get some hype on this show. This is where some of the
upcoming women have appeared before so maybe we get more of
that this week. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Tatum Paxley/Ivy Nile vs. Erica Yan/Sarray

Roderick Strong is here with Nile and Paxley. Speaking of the
Breakout  Tournament  and  also  speaking  of  people  who  have
fallen through the floor, we have Paxley and Sarray. Nile
takes Sarray into the corner to start and it’s an exchange of
wristlocks with Paxley. Sarray slips out and hits a running
dropkick so Yan can come in instead.

An exchange of rollups get two each and that’s good for a
standoff so we’ll try Nile vs. Sarray again. A fisherman’s
suplex gets two on Nile but she is back up with a clothesline.
Some rolling suplexes set up a running kick in the corner and
Sarray is in trouble. Paxley comes back in for the armbar but
Sarray fights up, ducks a clothesline, and gets over to for
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the tag to Yan. That’s fine with Nile, who comes back in with
the dragon sleeper for the tap at 5:20.

Rating: C. Nile still feels like a killer and Paxley is coming
along nicely, though she still has some work to do to break
out from the pack. The interesting thing here is Sarray, who
has either been a huge disappointment or has lost every bit of
support she has backstage. It’s just weird to see her falling
this  far  but  somehow  this  is  still  better  than  the
transforming  schoolgirl  deal.

Sloane Jacobs vs. Thea Hail

They  fight  over  arm  control  to  start  until  Hail  hits  a
dropkick for an early two. Jacobs sends her into the corner to
start the stomping though as commentary points out that these
two are 37 years old combined. A big boot drops Hail for two
and we’re off to the neck crank. Hail takes her time fighting
up and sends Jacobs into the corner, setting up a sunset flip
for two. Jacobs shrugs it off and hits a Samoan drop for the
pin at 5:05.

Rating: C-. Not the most interesting match as the neck crank
took awhile but you can tell that these two are still works in
progress. Given that the older one is nineteen years old,
there is only so much you can expect from them. At some point
you need to get them in the ring, but a televised show might
not be the best idea.

Channing Lorezno/Troy Donovan vs. Javier Bernal/Dante Chen

Why yes, this is a LVL Up main event. Tony D’Angelo joins
commentary and the voice is already grating. Bernal headlocks
Lorenzo down to start as D’Angelo interrogates Shah about
possibly being a federal agent. Chen comes in to headlock
Lorenzo  before  switching  up  to  another  headlock.  Bernal’s
sliding lariat gets two but Lorenzo blocks a sunset flip and
brings Donovan in. The stomping ensues and a suplex gets two
on Bernal. The alternating beatdown is on but Bernal sends



them into each other and gets over to Chen for the hot tag.
Everything breaks down and it’s a big boot setting up stereo
big boots to finish Chen at 6:02.

Rating: C. D’Angelo is a good example of a joke that is being
pounded into your head so hard that there might as well be
someone following him around yelling “GET IT????”. Lorenzo and
Donovan (enjoy those names while you can) are two guys who are
about as interchangeable as you can get and that doesn’t make
for the most interesting matches. This was ok at best and I
could go with D’Angelo N Pals being around a bit less, or at
least not talking so much.

Overall Rating: C-. This was a good example of LVL Up: it was
short, the wrestling wasn’t anything worth seeing, and they
weren’t exactly putting the star power out there. I did like
them showcasing some of the newer women more though, as they
are going to need all of the ring time that they can get and
the matches were hardly awful. It’s still hard to get annoyed
at this show, but it’s also not easy to get interested most
weeks.
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NXT LVL Up – April 22, 2022:
This  One’s  Just….Well  Not
Right But Ok
NXT LVL Up
Date: April 22, 2022
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Sudu Shah, Matt Camp

I’m at the point where I don’t know what to expect from this
show, as you might get someone making a one off appearance
before debuting on the main NXT show or a name with nothing
else going on. The show has worked before so maybe they can do
it again here. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Malik Blade/Edris Enofe vs. Quincy Elliott/Damaris Griffin

This  is  Griffin’s  in-ring  debut.  Blade  staggers  the  much
bigger Elliott with a dropkick but Elliott hits a quick splash
on the back to take over. Griffin comes in to work on Enofe’s
arm but that’s reversed into another wristlock, allowing Blade
to come in with the ax handle. A double belly to back suplex
drops Griffin again but he’s right back with a spinebuster.

Elliott comes back in to knock Enofe down, allowing Griffin to
whip him into the corner over and over. Elliott’s Pounce sends
Enofe flying and the nerve hold goes on. A sitdown splash
misses though and the hot tag brings in Blade to clean house.
Blade’s high crossbody gets two on Elliott but it’s back to
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Griffin for a powerslam. Enofe dives in for a save and it’s a
legsweep into a frog splash for the pin on Griffin at 6:33.

Rating: C+. It wasn’t exactly a classic and it was a match
between two teams not going anywhere but I got into this by
the end and was wondering who was winning. I could have gone
for more of this as Blade and Enofe are starting to become
quite the nice young team. Do more stuff like this around here
and the show would be a good bit more enjoyable every week.

Fallon Henley vs. Thea Hail

Henley powers her into the corner to start and then sends Hail
down, which has Hail thinking twice about this. There’s a
shoulder to put Hail down again and Henley throws in a dance.
Back up and Hail hits a running ax handle to take over for the
first time and a rollup gets two. The double arm crank goes on
but Henley fights up and hits a Shining Wizard for the pin at
4:19.

Rating: C-. This wasn’t quite as intriguing as Henley didn’t
seem to break a sweat against Hail. Henley is just a step
above a manager on NXT at this point, though at least she has
a personality compared to her days as just another wrestler.
Hail isn’t exactly a star yet but she has done well enough in
her limited appearances.

Dante Chen vs. Bodhi Hayward

Andre Chase is here with Hayward (who seems to be a bit
sunburned), who takes him to the mat with a headlock. That’s
reversed into a headscissors but they’re both back up to run
the ropes without hitting each other. Chen grabs a headlock
takeover before switching to a front facelock to stay on the
neck.  We  hit  the  chinlock,  leaving  Chase  to  coach  from
ringside. Hayward fights up and (with a bloody nose) hits his
bouncing splash for two. Chen’s fireman’s carry is broken up
and Hayward grabs a spinebuster for the pin at 5:56.



Rating: C. Just a match here, but it was nice to see Hayward
get a win like this. He is capable of doing some good things
in front of a fired up crowd and that is enough of the case
around here most of the time. Hayward and Chase aren’t ready
for anything that much bigger, but there is nothing wrong with
being popular in front of a specific crowd.

Overall Rating: C. The opener was surprisingly good but the
rest of the show was just kind of there, with a pretty lame
match and one firmly in the middle. There wasn’t much to see
with this show and that isn’t exactly surprising, as it tends
to be the norm. I can’t imagine they change much to the
formula, but at least there is a formula in the first place.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:
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NXT LVL Up – April 8, 2022:
So Much For That
NXT LVL Up
Date: April 8, 2022
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Sudu Shah, Nigel McGuinness
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We’re basking in that post Wrestlemania glow and while it
might have dimmed out a bit by the time it gets to NXT LVL Up,
it still feels a bit special. Last week seemed to tease a tag
match and that could be a good thing for a future show. I’ll
take a small story over no story so let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Javier Bernal vs. Guru Raaj

Shah: “Raaj dreams of headlining premium live events.” A quote
that has never been said about anyone in history. Bernal grabs
a headlock to start before they go to a pinfall reversal
sequence. Raaj starts working on the arms as the fans get
behind Bernal. That’s broken up and Bernal kicks away, setting
up the Codebreaker for the pin at 5:08.

Rating: C-. These are two more guys on the roster with nothing
that makes them stand out and nothing all that interesting
about them. I’m not sure what NXT is going to be able to do
with  them,  but  it  isn’t  like  there  has  been  much  of  an
investment  put  into  them  so  far.  Right  now,  the  best
description of these two is where they’re from and they need
more than that.

Ivy Nile vs. Thea Hail

This is Hail’s debut and she is dressed like a superhero,
complete with a cape. The fans think Nile is going to kill
her, starting with a lethal wristlock. Hail, with a gymnastics
background, backflips out but gets caught in a fireman’s carry
drop onto the top. A fall away slam sets up a running kick in
the corner to give Nile two. Hail is sent into the corner for
a flipping cutter (that could be a finisher) and a suplex gets
two, only to have Hail make a quick comeback. You don’t do
that to Nile though as she grabs the dragon sleeper for the
tap at 4:09.

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2022/04/09/nxt-lvl-up-april-1-2022-that-isnt-foolish/


Rating:  C.  Nile  is  getting  into  Taz  territory  with  just
another victim and that is not a bad thing. NXT has done a
great job in making her feel like a star and we are reaching
the point where she could be dropped into the title picture
without a second thought. That is how you develop talent and
Nile certainly has it.

Andre Chase/Bodie Hayward vs. Channing Lauren/Troy Donovan

Chase works on Lauren’s arm to start but Lauren sends him into
the corner, setting up the loser L on the forehead. When
you’re taking your taunts from the Bellas, you might want to
pack it in already. That’s too much for Chase, who takes him
down for the CHASE U stomping. Hayward comes in with a sunset
flip for two so it’s off to Donovan, who gets armdragged into
an armbar. A cheap shot from the apron slows Chase down though
and Donovan scores with a dropkick.

Chase fights out of an armbar and rolls his way over to
Hayward for the hot tag to clean house. Everything breaks down
and Hayward grabs a Gory Stretch, with Chase getting a running
start and spinning across Lauren for a Downward Spiral (it’s
kind of hard to describe) and the pin at 6:57. Nigel dubs the
finisher the Fratliner so we’ll go with that.

Rating: C. This wasn’t quite a squash but it’s nice to see
Chase U getting a win for a change. Chase has worked so hard
and managed to get that stupid thing over so having them be
successful is cool to see. Granted they aren’t going to go
much higher, but it’s a unique gimmick and is working fairly
well.

Overall Rating: D+. This was a downgrade after last week as
they  didn’t  have  anything  that  you  needed  to  see.  Nile
continues to be a hidden gem in NXT and I like seeing her
wreck whomever is in front of her. Other than that though,
this was a pretty nothing, skippable show and unfortunately
that has a tendency to be the norm around here.



Results
Javier Bernal b. Guru Raaj – Codebreaker
Ivy Nile b. Thea Hail – Dragon sleeper
Andre Chase/Bodhi Hayward b. Channing Lauren/Troy Donovan –
Fratliner to Lauren

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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